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ROADS ACT 1993 TO 2015 – SECTION 75 

TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF A NUMBER OF ROADS IN FINGAL TO 
FACILITATE SAINT PATRICK’S DAY PARADES ON MONDAY 17TH 
MARCH 2025 
Fingal County Council has made an Order to temporarily close roads in the Fingal area for the purpose 
of facilitating the St Patrick’s Day Parades in Swords, Malahide, Blanchardstown and Balbriggan. It is 
proposed that the roads listed below will be closed at various times on Monday 17th March 2025.
No submissions were received during the consultation process.

Location Route

Blanchardstown Village From the junction of Church Avenue, Mill Road, and Main Street 
Blanchardstown, along Blanchardstown Main Street and past the 
junction with Clonsilla Road, terminating at Blanchardstown  
Garda Station.

Balbriggan Town Centre From Bremore Castle Car Park, Drogheda Street, through to  
Dublin Street, finishing at St. Peter & Pauls Church. 

Malahide Village Malahide Road/ (R106) from the junction of Yellows Walls Road to the 
junction of Seapark, Coast Road.

Swords Town Centre From Coláiste Choilm, Dublin Road, along Main Street, turning right at 
the Bridge Street junction, along North Street and finishing at Swords 
Castle Town Park. 

Local restrictions may be in place from Sunday 16th March 2025 to permit route and viewing 
platforms set-up. Route diversions will be in place from early morning on 17th March 2025. 
Locally arranged St. Patrick’s Day Parades will also take place throughout Fingal. Details will be 
advertised separately.
Full details of alternative routes, times and diversions at each location are published online at 
https://consult.fingal.ie 
Emergency access will be maintained at all times, and local access will be facilitated on a rolling 
basis for all parades. 
Fingal County Council regrets any inconvenience caused in relation to this matter. 

Administrative Officer, Balbriggan, Rush-Lusk, Swords Operational Area.

All comments, including the names of those making comments, which are submitted to the Council regarding this 
Temporary Road Closure will publicly be visible on the consultation website of Fingal County Council.


